MEMORANDUM
TO:

City Commission



Robert Baldwin, City Manager



Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager



Marc LaFerrier, Director of Community Development

Sean Brown, Battalion Chief, Broward Sheriff’s Office, Department of Fire Rescue and Emergency Services 



Louise Stilson, City Clerk
FROM:  
Thomas J. Ansbro

DATE:   
February 3, 2015

RE:
Tri-Party Agreement among City, Broward County and Rolly Marine Service Company; Acceptance and Disposition of Realty (lying adjacent to Secret Woods Nature Center Park)
_____________________________________________________________________________________
Attached are a number of documents related to the above-referenced topic.  You do not need to review all of them to gain an understanding of what is being requested at this point, but I furnished them in case you wish to know details.  If you review my May 24, 2013 Memorandum, the letter from Rolly Marine attorney Justin Leto attached to it and the December 9, 2014 Broward County Commission Agenda Item documents, you will have a complete understating of the current requested action.  Also attached is a copy of a January 7, 2015 letter sent to me from attorney Leto, providing an update of the reasons for the current requested actions.  I believe all of you, except Mayor Salvino, were serving as Commissioners in May 2013 when the above-referenced Agreement was approved by the City Commission.
The property was appraised (a copy of the appraisal report is attached).  While the appraisal is not current, there is no reason to believe the property is currently valued at more than $250,000.00, which, if it were so valued, would require a four-fifths (4/5s) vote of the City Commission; currently, only a majority vote of the City Commission is needed to adopt the “surplus declaration” Resolution. 
I have prepared two (2) Resolutions, copies of which are attached.  The first one evidences City acceptance of the conveyance of the subject property from the County; the second one declares the property to be “surplus” as to the City’s needs and starts the process required under the City Charter for disposition of “surplus” real property.


Adoption of both Resolutions is requested.   Rolly Marine’s attorney, Justin Leto, will be present to address any concerns or comments you may have.
Attachments:
City Attorney May 24, 2013 Memorandum 


Letter from Rolly Marine’s attorney Justin Leto dated May 15, 2013



Letter from Rolly Marin’s Attorney Justin Leto dated January 7, 2015



Broward County Agenda Item Documents dated December 9, 2014


Appraisal
Two Resolutions:  First one, evidencing acceptance of the subject property from     Broward County; second one, declaration of the property as City “surplus” property

